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U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
TELEPHONE CONVERSATION RECORD 

Date:   
 
June 19, 2013 

 
 
 

 
Mail Control 
or  Report No(s). 

 
N/A 

 
License No(s).  

06-30826-01 

 
Docket No(s). 03036292 

 
Name of Licensee: 
 

 
Lawrence & Memorial Hospital 

 
Name of Participant(s): 
 

Darcy Phillips, Office Manager 
Steven R. Courtemanche, Health Physicist NRC R-I 

 
Telephone No. 
 

860-271-4340, 610-337-5075 

 
Subject: 
(NOTE:  This will be used as the  
 Documents Title in ADAMS) 

Pending Expiration of License 

6/14/2013   (13:18)   I left a message on the contact person’s voice-mail number, i.e., 860-437-6748.  The Practice 
Administrator was no longer Tracey Gomez-Johnson and I requested that someone get back in touch with me as 
the Federal license for the use of radioactive materials was expiring and no renewal application had been received.  
6/17/2013    (09:00)    I attempted to make contact with someone using the same phone number again.  (10:30)    I 
used the main number for Eastern Connecticut Cardiology Diagnostics and was informed that the RSO and the 
Practice Administrator were unavailable.  The receptionist put me through to Ms. Phillips voice-mail so that I could 
leave a message.  (15:50)    Ms. Phillips returned my call.  She indicated that the licensee has been trying to have 
the physicist draft a letter requesting that the cardiology license and the hospital license be combined.  I examined 
the hospital license and saw that it authorized the main hospital and a PET facility in Suite 102 across from the 
cardiology office (Suite 103).  I informed her that she was correct that the NRC needed something in writing to 
combine the licenses and that allowing the license to lapse would require a cessation of licensed activities.  Ms. 
Phillips also inquired whether combining the licenses would void out the Annual Fee Notice that was received by the 
cardiology office.  Since the Notice was for the FY 2013 period, I stated that the full fee would be required to be 
paid.  Ms. Phillips stated that she would see to it that the request to combine the licenses was sent to the NRC by 
June 21, 2013. 
 
Action Required:  None 
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